Students as Partners? Navigating implementation challenges in a course enhancement initiative

Introduction. As interest in Students as Partners (SaP) continues to grow, a further understanding of potential implementation challenges becomes increasingly important. These depend on contextual factors not often reported in-depth – not only the discipline, cohort and initiative itself, but also the expectations, perspectives and perceptions of all involved.
Aims. In 2019 I undertook a SaP course enhancement initiative with Bachelor of Music (Honours) students. The associated research aimed to ascertain student benefits and investigate implementation challenges. The latter is the focus of this presentation.
Methods. Prior to course commencement eight students, two 2018 graduates and I met to evaluate and reimagine the course assessment items and learning activities. I maintained a reflective journal, and two focus groups were conducted to gain insights into students’ perceptions and experiences of the course enhancement process and the course itself. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Results. I expected up to three meetings to be necessary. Only one in-person meeting was possible due to scheduling challenges, which was engaged with deeply by all involved. Subsequent online documents were not engaged deeply with, and students expressed their preference for in-person communication. Challenges included navigating the small window of opportunity between semesters, differing perceptions of roles and balancing flexibility with structure and clarity. While students lamented not engaging further, they tasked me with finding solutions instead of taking personal responsibility.
Discussion. The initiative achieved its aims of creating a stronger course design and enhancing student learning, with myriad positive outcomes for all involved. Its implementation required much real-time adaptation, with less involvement from students than anticipated in the later stages. This raises questions of whether true partnership was achieved (and if that matters) and provides insights for future initiatives. As I share my reflections, I hope to provoke others to reflect on their own contexts and how SaP initiatives may lead to positive outcomes for their courses and students.


